
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

The Board of Directors of the Ivanhoe Public Utility District (District) hereby gives 
notice, pursuant to California Public Resources Code section 21092, that it intends to adopt a 
Mitigated Negative Declaration with respect to a proposed project. 

Project Title Well No. 9 and Conveyance Pipeline Project 

Project Description Construct and operate a municipal water well, 
hydropneumatic tank and connect to existing water system 
with new conveyance water pipeline. 

Project Location South side of Avenue 324, 1,320 feet West of Road 
156 and along portions of A venue 324, Road 156 and 
Aspen A venue, Ivanhoe, CA, in the South half of 
Section 11, T18S, R25E, MDB&M. 

Determination of Impacts The Project is not anticipated to have any long-term negative 
environmental impacts. Short-term construction related 
potential impacts will be mitigated to a less than significant 
level by use of construction specifications requiring proper 
and defined mitigation measures. 

The Initial Study of the potential environmental impacts for the proposed Project 
indicates that the proposed Project will have no significant effect on the environment through the 
use of defined mitigation measures. In light of the foregoing, at their February 7, 2022, meeting, 
the Board of Directors of the District adopted a resolution authorizing this Notice oflntent to 
Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration. 

The public review of this matter shall be deemed to have begun with the adoption of the 
aforementioned resolution on February 7, 2022. The last day for the public review period shall 
be deemed to be March 9, 2022. During the public review period, copies of the proposed 
Mitigated Negative Declaration and Initial Study may be obtained at the office of the District. 
The District will receive written comments on the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration 
during the public review period. Comments should be sent to Dennis R. Keller, Registered Civil 
Engineer, P. 0. Box 911, Visalia, CA 93279, or kelwegl @aol.com. 

A public hearing related to the adoption of the Mitigated Negative Declaration will occur 
during the Board of Directors meeting of the District scheduled to commence remotely at 6:00 
p.m. on Monday, April 4, 2022. Access to the remotely held meeting can be accomplished using 
the following: 

P. 0. Box A, Ivanhoe, CA 93235 
15859 Azalea Avenue, Ivanhoe, CA 93235 

Telephone (559) 798-0512 
Fax (559) 798-0142 



Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83189161516?pwd=d3plajQwbGxhM05Kdkd5OWRYQm9YUT09 

Meeting ID: 83189161516 
Passcode: 571351 
One tap mobile 
+16699009128,,83189161516#,,,,*571351# US (San Jose) 
+ 12532158782,,83189161516#,,,, *571351# US (Tacoma) 

Dial by your location 
+ 1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose) 
+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 
+ 1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 
+ 1 646 558 8656 US (New York) 
+ 1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC) 
+ 1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 

Meeting ID: 83189161516 
Passcode: 571351 
Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kcDbA5fla6 

Additional accommodations for the public hearing can be arranged by contacting the District 
office at (559) 798-0512. 

Dated: February 7, 2022 

P. 0 . Box A, Ivanhoe, CA 93235 
15859 Azalea Avenue, Ivanhoe, CA 93235 

IVANHOE PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 

By ~..iruv 
Car !Fina, Secretary 

Telephone (559) 798-0512 
Fax (559) 798-0142 


